
 
 

 

 
 
April 14, 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
First, I would like to thank EVERYONE, who took the time to share their reopening thoughts and 
ideas at last night’s town hall meeting.  Although we learned a lot through our prior survey on 
reopening to full-time in-person instruction, I think there is added value in having this discussion 
face to face.  Through last night’s meeting and our survey results, there is one message that 
comes through loud and clear.  There are logical and reasonable reasons for coming back to full 
in-person learning as soon as possible, and there are logical and reasonable reasons for waiting 
until next fall for this return. 
 
As the superintendent of the district, the final decision ultimately falls in my lap.  Although there 
are clearly multiple points of view, I was glad to be able to hear from so many stakeholders.  
Ultimately, my responsibility isn’t to appease the wishes of one group versus another group of 
stakeholders.  First, my decision has to be based on what the updated guidelines will allow us to 
do.  Secondly, and just as importantly, I need to make a decision based upon what I believe is 
best for our students.  “Students are at the heart of what we do”, remains a cherished core value 
of our district. 
 
As an instructional leader, I’ve always prioritized the amount of direct instructional time a 
student has with the teacher in front of them.  Given the circumstances, I don’t believe anyone 
had a better hybrid plan than Marion.  But, no hybrid plan could ever compare to full in-person 
learning.  I believe the best decision maximizes the amount of time between students and our 
talented staff. 
 
So, with a target date of April 28th, Marion Elementary students will return to full-time in-person 
learning.  Dr. Lloyd will be providing additional details in the future. 
 
Unfortunately, due to the high virus transmission rate in the region, the updated guidance does 
not give us any relief on the 6 foot social distancing requirement at the Jr-Sr High.  For this 
reason, the students in this school will remain in a hybrid model.  With the same target date of 
April 28th, however, we are anticipating the ability to expand both the morning and afternoon 
cohorts by 30 minutes each.  As the details are finalized, Mr. Dehn will be providing you with 
additional information. 
 
In closing, I want to thank you again for your input, patience and understanding.  These have 
not been easy times for any of us.  But together, #WeGotThis. 
 
Don 


